
 

THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
EXTRACT OF MINUTES FROM MEETING 

DATED 13TH MARCH 2017 
 
 

The Following matters were among those discussed at the meeting. 
 

1 Treatment to the grass in the Frank Muir Memorial Field. 
 

2 Faulty street Lighting to be reported to SCC. 
 

3 The Community Gardening Group and areas they intend to tidy when 
time and weather permit. 
 

4 Ownership of 40-acre field – data available in the public domain. 
 

5 On-going communications with Surrey County Council and the proposed 
River Thames Scheme. 
 

6 Inconsiderate parking during term time in The Fleetway and Gower. 
 

7 Repair to the Animal Pound. 
 

8 A Dog Bin has now been placed on the corner of Ten Acre Lane. 
 

9 Monthly planning applications were discussed. 
 

10 Plans for the TWRA AGM, which is scheduled for 3rd April in the Village 
Hall.  The AGM will be attended by representatives from the 
Environment Agency. 
 

11 Penton Hook Landfill Restoration Update. 
 

12 Secretary’s Report which included residents’ concerns relating to black 
sacks still waiting to be uplifted in the culvert under Norlands Lane.  
Issues with the flight path out of Heathrow. 
 

13 Thorpe Neighbourhood Forum event dates scheduled to be held in The 
Rutherwyke Room on 31st March and 1st April. 
 

14 Pot Holes in Rosemary Lane and Village Road to be reported to SCC. 
 

15 A request will be made to RBC to sweep the gullies in Mill Lane as they 
are choked with fallen leaves. 

 


